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AYAC’s responses to quesFons on noFce 
 
“The new Commonwealth prac payment proposed through this legisla7on will be established through 
a grant round and paid to the student via the provider that they study with. Quite a number of the 
submissions have raised concerns with the 7ming of the payment and the ready availability of this 
when students are undertaking their placements. Do you think that this is the best way to administer 
payments to students?”  
 
During the session on 24 September 2024, AYAC noted some concerns about administering 
prac payments through Centrelink. To illustrate these concerns, we share below some 
feedback we received from respondents as part of a recent survey we conducted with young 
people.  

• “The entire process [of dealing with Centrelink] is a challenge.” 
• “[Receiving a payment through Centrelink] was legitimately one of the most 

stressful/anxiety-inducing experiences I've had with the welfare system.” 
• “Not only was the process [of applying for a payment through Centrelink] 

unreasonably rigid, it was quite demoralising/emotionally draining.” 
 
Respondents noted concerns about having received inconsistent responses from different 
Centrelink phone operators that impacted their payments, as well as concerns about long 
wait times, limited opening hours, and limited methods of communication. They described 
the Centrelink user-interface and call system as being “tedious, confusing, and messy”. 
Several respondents told us about unsatisfactory interactions with Centrelink staff who were 
“rude and uncooperative” and said that they had experienced certain Centrelink 
communications as “psychologically distressing”.  
 
While some survey respondents shared posiFve experiences of dealing with certain 
Centrelink staff members, it is notable that several respondents explicitly stated that they had 
had no positive experiences with Centrelink whatsoever.  
 
AYAC therefore has significant concerns about prac payments being administered through 
Centrelink, unless there are considerable changes made to both the system and the culture 
of Centrelink.  
 
Furthermore, noting that many students are unable to undertake paid employment during 
their placements, as well as the woefully inadequate rate of Youth Allowance that does not 
cover the cost of basic necessities, it is also AYAC’s position that prac payments should be 
made available to students at the time of their placements, if not before. 

  
   

   
   

  

  



                      
                
 

               
             

            

              

               
            

               
       

             
            

               
                

            
            

             
            

              
              

           
                  

                 
                 

  

              
             

    


